
American River Flood Control District 
Public Auction of Property – Along Levee in River Park 

Staff Report 
 
Discussion: 
One of the parcels adjacent to the District levee in River Park is currently listed for 
sale at public auction due to property tax default. Per discussions with the County 
Assessor’s Office, the type of auction currently proposed for the parcel is for public 
bidding under Section 7 of the County code. 
 
The parcel has permitted encroachments associated with it that negatively impact 
the District levee. A retaining wall and stairs have been installed at the toe and 
earth fill has been placed on the levee side of the wall. The wall has metal shade 
screening affixed to it that connects to an adjacent garage structure. The garage 
structure’s wall is coincident with the property line so there is no setback. The 
configuration of the encroachments results in a condition where there is no 
visibility for the District to inspect for levee problems or failure signs during a flood 
event or during routine patrols. The retaining wall could also negatively impact the 
stability of the levee slope. 
 
Per the County Assessor’s office, the District could submit a letter of protest to the 
sale at public auction of the parcel under the County’s Section 7 program. If 
approved by the County, this would remove the parcel from the Section 7 program 
and place it under the direction of the Section 8 program which only accepts bids 
from public agencies. The District could then bid on the property and acquire the 
parcel by paying the back taxes. The back taxes from 9 years of tax delinquency 
equals approximately $70,000. The District could then remove the 
encroachments, relinquish the permit and adjust the location of the fence back to 
the property line. The parcel could then be placed back on the market and the 
District could recoup its costs. A letter opposing the sale under Section 7 must be 
received by the County Assessor by close-of-business on February 21, 2020. 
 
One other option to correct the encroachments would be to place a lien on the title 
of the property so that the future owner would be aware that the encroachments 
must be corrected as part of the transfer of title. Staff is still researching this 
option. 
 
 
 
Recommendation: 
The General Manager recommends that the Board pursue correcting the 
encroachments by placing a lien on the title or by property acquisition. 
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